


objectives. DoD points to an urgent need for tankers especially with respect to the carriage of fuel that
DoD forces rely upon for land, air, and seaborne units.

In addition, this collection will be designed to reqlfire the minimum amount of information necessary
for product tank vessel selection and administratioﬁ of the TSP. Items such as participant operational
certifications, payment vouchers, and financial report submissions will be included in the proposed
collection of information to monitor participant compliance with program requirements. MARAD has
made all efforts to reduce the administrative burden on the applicants while ensuring the requisite
information is received to make informed decisions on which vessels to select for the program.

For the reasons stated, and under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 and its implementing
regulations at 5 CFR 1320.13, Emergency Processing, MARAD is respectfully requesting emergency
processing for a collection of information critical to its mission of ensuring the United States has
sufficient U.S.-flag tankers to meet NDS requirements. Concurrent with OMB clearance of its
emergency clearance request, MARAD will continue policy development and follow the normal
clearance procedures for an information collection to implement the Tanker Security Program.

If you would like to discuss this further, please have your staff contact Mr. Mitch Hudson at 202-
302-7223 or at mitch.hudson@dot.gov.

Sincerely,

Enclosures



